APPROVED

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETNG OF 7-25-07

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Gerardo Fernandez

Arthur Freehill

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

OTHERS PRESENT: Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison




    David Clouser, Planning Board Consulting Engineer

Meeting called to order by Chairman Butts at 7:45 p.m.

MINUTES:  Minutes of 6-28-07 were reviewed by the Planning Board members.  Mr. Fouts made the motion to accept the minutes of 6-28-07 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Fernandez.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC HEARING:

SOUTHRIDGE PARTNERS MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Butts stated that this hearing was held open from last month due to further information needed regarding drainage.  Mr. Clouser stated that the drainage related and site construction related concerns have now been addressed.  Other issues regarding driveway construction and erosion have been addressed on the latest set of plans.  Mr. Butts asked Mr. Clouser if the hearing should be kept open.  Mr. Clouser felt there was no need for the hearing to remain open.  There being no further comments, Mr. Butts declared the hearing closed.

STISSING NATIONAL BANK SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  Mr. Butts received the public hearing notification which was published in the Taconic Press on July 29th.  Mr. Butts also received from the applicant the notices of
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the letter that was sent to adjoining property owners.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open for SNB.  As there were no comments from the public, Mr. Butts declared the hearing closed.

BUSINESS:

SOUTHRIDGE PARTNERS MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Freehill made a motion to classify this application as a minor subdivision.  Seconded by Mr. Fernandez.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Houston distributed  a map of the property in relation to Hudsonia’s  map.  Mr. Butts stated for the Board’s information that Hudsonia is willing to perform review services as a consultant to the Board, for an hourly fee.  Hudsonia can also work with the Board to a limited degree in providing “Board training” funded by a grant from the Dyson Foundation.  Mr. Clouser had discussed this application with Hudsonia.   Mr. Clouser stated that Hudsonia is suggesting that homes should be located at least 160 feet from the wetland limits, if practical.  The siting of the homes complies with this recommendation.  The property is part of an extensive relatively unfragmented forest.  Disturbance of wildlife movements should be limited by restricting the amount of driveway construction and clearing necessary for the development of home sites.  The shared driveway being proposed as well as the building envelopes that are being proposed for this development will minimize the amount of impact to woodland habitat due to land disturbance and forest fragmentation.  Mr. Fouts asked the applicant to overlay the house sites on the Hudsonia map.  Mr. Butts stated that there was an intermittent woodland pool on the adjoining property.  Hudsonia requested that the house site not be within 100 feet of the protected intermittent pool.  The building envelopes conform to this recommendation.  Board members reviewed the memo from Mr. Clouser dated July 25, 2007.  Lengthy discussion ensued regarding enforcement of the clearing to take place within the building envelopes and the method for enforcement of the building envelopes.  This concern should be set forth in the declaration for the shared driveway.  Discussion took place regarding granting conditional approval and referring this application to the Town Board for an Open Development Area.  Mr. Fernandez stated that the Board is still awaiting 
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more reports and this should be received before granting conditional approval.  Discussion took place regarding what reports were outstanding and it was determined that it was not necessary to delay the referral to the Town Board.  Mr. Angell made the motion to refer this project to the Town Board with the recommendation that an ODA be granted.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  Discussion:  Should SEQRA be done before the Planning Board refers this application to the Town Board for an ODA?  Mr. Fernandez stated that the Board could review the short form EAF and see how far the review could go.  Mr. Clouser was asked for his recommendation.  He stated that the short form  EAF could be used.  Motion to send to Town Board is withdrawn.

The short EAF was reviewed.  Mr. Royall made the motion that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF and agricultural data statement, that this project will not result in any significant  adverse impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.    Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Angell questioned if a road would need to be put in before final approval.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Angel made the motion that the Board recommend to the Town Board that they grant an ODA  to Southridge Partners for their minor subdivision with the condition that prior to submitting the proposed map to the Town Board they need a note indicating that road construction and bridge construction be approved by the Planning Board Engineer.  Mr. Angell continued that the note provide that no building permit be granted until such road has been constructed and approved to the satisfaction of the Planning Board Engineer.  Discussion:  Mr. Butts stated that the Town Board’s approval of the ODA be subject to the Planning Board approval of the proposed subdivision map.  Amendments accepted by Mr. Angell.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts. All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.   Mr. Butts requested that the applicant waive the 62 day requirement for final approval  under section 276 of the Town Law.   Applicant is agreeable to this waiver.  The minutes will note the applicant’s waiver.  Mr. Butts will send a letter to Mr. Tetor requesting that the Town Board review the request for an ODA.  Put on 8-29-07 agenda.
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WECK SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Butts stated that he contacted Hudsonia and they are available to act as consultants if requested.  In addition, Mr. Butts sent a letter to the CAC and asked them to review the application and make recommendations to the Planning Board.  Mr. Butts spoke with Ms. Ashton, the secretary, who stated that they have not been able to schedule a meeting.  CAC will be willing to respond when they are able to meet.  Mr. Butts 

reviewed the memo from Mr. Clouser.  Mr. Clouser reviewed with Board his findings.  Discussion took place regarding where to set the house  that the applicant wants to move from its present site, which is very near the road.  A classification of the stream is needed.  Mr. Weck will call and speak with Hudsonia regarding placement of the house.  Mr. Butts stated that the Board would like to get feedback from CAC and information regarding whether the stream is designated by DEC.  Mr. Weck will ask Mr. Cunningham to obtain this information.   Mr. Fouts stated that the applicant might want to plan a building envelope for the lot to which he is considering moving the house.  Put on 8-29-07 Agenda.

STISSING NATIONAL BANK SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  Mr. Butts stated that at the last meeting discussion took place regarding the driveway crossing Hunns Lake to Route 82.  Mr. Butts wrote a letter to Mr. Bogle, Town Attorney, asking him to give consideration to this.  Mr. Bogle stated  that there was some discussion at the Town Board.  Mr. Bogle stated that the Town wants it to be made very clear that in no way does the Town assume any liability for public use of that strip.  In his opinion,  the Town has not done so as yet.    Mr. Bogle has concerns that it seems to be used by the public and stated that there should be consideration to closing it off.  Mr. Butts stated that this should be a concern to the bank, although this is not directly related to the site plan.  Mr. Angell asked applicants if they were willing to close the driveway.  This would require further site plan review.  Mr. Butts also spoke with Mr. Tetor who stated that he has raised this issue with the State Department of Transportation and the County.  These communications went no where.  Mr. Butts put a call in to the State Department of Transportation but has not connected with them.  Mr. Angell 
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stated that he spoke with Mr. Bogle who indicated that he felt it should be closed.  Mr. Butts stated he felt that the Board could not force the applicant

to close the road as it has no connection with what is being revised.  Ms. Wilkerson reviewed the revised maps with the Board.  Elevations, landscape plans and lighting plans were reviewed.  A copy of the cut sheet for the lighting fixtures will be provided for the file.   The bank sign will stay the same.  The stone wall will remain on the plan with a note that construction may be omitted if it is not approved by the County Department of Public Works.  Lengthy discussion ensued regarding the driveway crossing over the private land of SBN.  As this issue is not related to the requested changes in the site plan, this issue is beyond the Board’s authority to review at this time.  Planning Board shared with the applicant their concerns regarding the Bank having a certain amount of liability.  Revised short form EAF was submitted.  Mr. Fouts moved that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF and agricultural data statement, that this project will not result in any adverse impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Fouts made a motion to grant conditional approval of the Special Use Permit and Site Plan subject to the condition that a note be added to the plan that if the stone wall along Hunns Lake Road is not approved by DPW, it may be omitted without future site plan review.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor: Unanimous.  The Board considered whether changes should be required in the entrance and exit between Hunns Lake Road and County Route 82 and determined that the Board has no authority to direct those changes be made because this aspect of the site plan is not related to the changes that were requested by the applicant.  The applicant was advised that the existing condition may create a potential liability situation to the applicant.  

OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr. Butts stated he continues to receive e-mail from Mr. Wilkins regarding Roseland Ranch and their interest in coming before the Board.  Mr. Wilkins may be coming before the Board at the August 29th meeting for more pre-application discussion.  
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Mr. Butts stated he has received a call from Warren Replansky regarding a large tract of land which is divided by Willowbrook  Road.  This land is in two different towns.  He may wish to come before the Board as a pre-application conference.  This may be put on the 8-29-07 agenda.

As there was no further business, motion was made by Mr. Angell to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted by:__________________________________





    Mary Dalton, Secretary

Approved by:_________________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair
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